# SCRAPBOOK OF THE REVEREND STUART ROBINSON'S SERMONS, LECTURES AND REPORTS OF VARIOUS MEETINGS

# Page #

- "To the Presbyterian People of Kentucky."
- "An appeal to the Christian Public in response to an article entitled 'In Memoriam: Tribute to Rev. Stuart Robinson' by the Rev. Stuart Robinson.
- 17 Article: "The Press in the Federal States/Federal Despotism in Kentucky" by Stuart Robinson.
- 17 Printed letter: "Rev. Stuart Robinson to President Lincoln".
  Toronto. 26 January 1865.
- From "The Free Christian Commonwealth" reprint: "The General Assembly's Platform of Doctrine, Loyalty, and Freedon together with the Issues between the Presbytery of Louisville and the General Assembly. Embracing the Minute on the Walnut Street Church Case, and the Two Minutes concerning the exclusion of the Louisville Presbytery from the Assembly & etc". (Printed in Louisville, Kentucky. 1866.)
- 17 "Address to The Presbyterian People of God", St. Louis, Missouri, 5 June 1866, a Pastoral Letter.
- 17 Speeches of the Reverend Dr. Wilson and the Rev. Stuart Robinson at the Great Meeting in St. Louis, 4 June 1866.
- 18, 19 Printed open letter in response to a Unitarian Minister, Rev. John Heywood, by Stuart Robinson. £29, July 1859. £Louisville Journal.
- 19, 20 Printed open letter in response to the Rev. Stuart Robinson by Rev. John Heywood. 16 August 1859. For the Louisville Journal.
- 20, 21, 22 Printed open letter in response to Rev. John Heywood by the Rev. Stuart Robinson. 16 August 1859. (Louisville Journal).
- 22, 23 Printed open letter in response to the Rev. Stuart Robinson by the Rev. John Heywood. 27 August 1859. (Louisville Journal).

# Page #

- Two clippings entitled a) The Union Tent Mission
  b) The Union Tent Mission Again.
- Two clippings concerning the controversy covered in the preceeding clippings (The Union Tent Mission, etc.).
- Printed Booklet: "Sermon preached by the Rev. Daniel P. Young at the Funeral of Mrs. Alethea Brigham." at Second Presbyterian Church, Louisville, Kentucky, 6 July 1877.
- 41 Clippings which concern The Union Tent Mission, etc.
- Clippings from The Daily Enquirer (3 February 1862), an article condemning political sermons.
- 42 Cutting from The Daily Clipper (no date) condemns those pro-secession ministers of religion.
- Cuttings from The Republican (no date) and a letter to the editor of the Cincinnati Gazette and a Thanksgiving Day Sermon, all concerning the celebration of Thanksgiving Day in the war-torn United States.
- 44 Continuation of the aforementioned Sermon.
- 61 Continuation of the aforementioned Sermon and from The Journal of Commerce: "The Supremacy of the Constitution".
- 62 Continuation of the abovementioned article and from The London Saturday Review: "Civil War and Strong Government".
- 63 Cutting from The Daily Enquirer: "The Alexandria Arrest", 19 February 1862 and cutting from the Danville Review.
- 64 Continuation of cutting from the Danville Review.
- Two letters to the editors of a) the <u>Bulletin</u> and b) the <u>Louisville Journal</u>. Cutting entitled "Freedom of Religion in Baltimore The Interference of the Military with Church Worship . . ."
- 66, 67, 68 Mr. E. P. Humphrey's Address Before the Presbytery of Louisville, 11 July 1866.
- Inserted following pg. 68: \*Kentucky and Missouri Seceeders in Counsel\*, 2 pages. Reviews of Books Discourses of Redemption by the Rev. Stuart Robinson reviewed (From The Presbyterian). 2 pages.

# Page #

- Printed letter from Judge Black to the Rev. Alfred Nevin, D. D., 2 Pages.
- 86 Continuation of aforementioned letter. Clipping entitled "The Churches and the War".
- 87 Clipping: "The Presbyterian Church/The Court of Appeals and its Assailants True Statement of the Facts Underlying the Presbyterian Church Property Litigation" to the Editor of the Courier-Journal.
- Two clippings: "A Correction" and "The Kentucky Churches and the General Assembly".
- Inserted following page 88: "The Reporter" No. 16. Washington. Monday, 26 March 1866. Printed letter: 19 June 1866. Toronto. Dr. Stuart Robinson to Hon. H. H. Emmons, U. S. District Attorney, Detroit: "The Infamous Perjuries of the 'Bureau of Military Justice' Exposed".
- Inserted following page 88: Reprint of "The General Assembly's Platform of Doctrine, Loyalty and Freedom . . . " Louisville, Kentucky. 1866.
- Inserted following page 88: Reprint of a Speech of Rev. Stuart Robinson, 26 January 1854, "In Favor of Religious Liberty".
- Continuation of the clipping "The Kentucky Churches and the General Assembly" (From The Free Christian Commonwealth), also "The Presbyterian Church Another Chapter of Religious Litigation".
- 106 Continuation of aforementioned clipping.
- Letters to the Editor of a) The Louisville Journal b) the Gazette concerning Dr. Breckinridge.
- "The Appeal of Dr. Breckinridge". Obituary of Hon. James D. Clay, son of Henry Clay. "Achans in the Camp" (From the New York Observer).
- 110, 111 Clipping "Church Litigation".
- All clippings concern the Rev. Stuart Robinson's magazine "The True Presbyterian".
- Clipping from the <u>Philadelphia Enquirer</u> containing Dr. Robinson's discourse given at Tenth Presbyterian Church. Other clippings concern Dr. Robinson's suit against <u>The St. Louis Democrat</u>.

# Page #

- Two clippings a) Special order of William Drunhiller, of 24 December 1862; b) concerning the arrest of 2 ministers.
- 132 Clipping entitled "Civilization".
- 133 Continutaion of clipping entitled "Civilization".
- Open letter to the Kentucky House of Representatives by
  B. Magoffin, 8 March 1862, criticizing a proposed bill that
  would require Ministers of Religion to take an oath of
  loyalty to the Union before being able to solemnize marriages.

- \* Pastoral Letter to the Members of the First Presbyterian Church and congregation of Louisville.
- \* Lecture of the Rev. Stuart Robinson on "The New Sociology" delivered in Baltimore. 19 November 1872. 6 columns.
- \* Letter to the editor concerning church property litigation.
  3½ columns.
- \* Louisville Courier-Journal 17 September 1870: Dr. Stuart Robinson's Sermon on Apostacy & Christian Prayer. 3 columns.
- \* Clippings entitled "Sermons by the Rev. Drs. Robinson and Perkins." 4 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled "Paul's Suffering" Sermon by Dr. Robinson. 3 columns.
- \* A review of Dr. Robinson's sermon on "Personal Holiness". l column.
- \* Sermon of Dr. Robinson entitled "Personal Holiness". 312 columns.
- \* 30 September 1874. A series of Discourses by Dr. Robinson on Old Testament History. 3 columns.
- \* <u>Courier-Journal</u> Family Religion, Outlines of Dr. Robinson's discourses on the Family. 3 columns.
- \* Report in Free Christian Commonwealth, Louisville, Vol. V, No. 34, on the General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church, 19 May 1870. 3 columns.

- \* Sermon by Dr. Robinson entitled "The Great Issue Joshua's Resolve". 4 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled "The Baltimore Conference" lecture by Dr. Robinson. 6 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "Our New Medical College". 62 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "The Women of the South". 2 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "Presentation to Dr. Robinson". 12 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "Slavery and the Bible, Review of Dr. Robinson's lecture" and a letter to the Editor. 2½ columns.
- \* Series of clippings on "Slavery in the Church". 9 columns.
- \* Copy of pamphlet: Presbyterian Alliance, First General Council.
- \* Clipping: Rev. Stuart Robinson's discourses on Old Testament History. 3 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "Recent Discoveries at Mt. Nebo". 4 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "Ancient Israel a Missionary".
  31/2 columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "The Mosaic System". 3 columns.
- \* Clipping from The Daily Times: "Joseph Holt before the War".
- \* Pamphlet: "The Protest of W. W. Cleary". 61 pages.
- \* Printed Letter: Toronto, 26 January 1865, Rev. Stuart Robinson to President Lincoln. 8 pages.
- \* Pamphlet: Address of Rev. Wm. L. Breckinridge. 4 pages.
- \* Clipping: "The Moabite Stone". 3 columns.
- \* Clipping: 27 January 1875: "Old Testament History". 3 columns.
- % Clipping: 12 April 1875: "Moses' Last Words to Israel".
  3 columns.

- \* Clipping: 20 January 1875: "Old Testament History". 4 columns
- \* Clipping: "A Latin Version of Watts". "Pulchra terra, pura terra".
- \* Clipping: "Dr. Wilson's Church". 2½ columns.
- \* Clipping: "A Fiery Sermon". 2 columns.
- \* Clipping: 31 May 1875: "Presbyterian Reunion". 42 columns.
- \* Clipping: "The Kentucky Synod". 21/2 columns.
- \* Clipping: 24 May 1875: "Dr. Robinson before the American Sunday-School Union". 3½ columns.
- \* Clipping: "The Presbytery". 12 columns.
- \* Clipping from The Courier-Journal, 15 May 1877, entitled "Anti-Holiday" (concerning Derby Day being made a holiday by the General Council). 4 columns.
- \* Clipping: 25 May 1875: "Religious Conventions". 2½ columns.
- \* Clipping entitled: "The Rev. Stuart Robinson".
- \* Clipping: "The Civil Sabbath", The Courier-Journal, 11 November 1879. 32 columns.
- \* Clipping: "Dr. Stuart Robinson on Baptism", 12 January 1880. 6 columns.
- \* Clipping: "Organization of the Southern Assembly". 5 columns.
- \* Clipping from "Republican: St. Iouis", 31 October 1879, entitled: "Evangelical Alliance". 9 columns.
- \* Clipping: "Coming to Collision: The Saloon Keepers Generally will Resist the Enforcement of the New Sunday Law". 6 columns.
- \* Clipping: "Center College and its Assailants again".
  19 January 1876. 6 columns.
- \* Clipping: "The Colored Orphanage". 2 columns.
- \* Clipping: "At The Churches: Bishop Cummins explains the difference between His own church and the one which he lately left". 3 columns.

- \* Clipping: "Electing A Bishop: Proceedings of the State Episcopal Convention at Calvary Church". 32 columns.
- \* Clipping: "Mourings For the Dead", a eulogy. 4 columns.
- \* a) Pamphlet: "General Presbyterian Council". 2 pages.
  - b) Pamphlet: "General Presbyterian Council", List of Delegates. 4 pages.
  - c) Pamphlet: "Speech of Dr. Stuart Robinson on the support of the Laws Protecting Public Morals, at Public Meeting, Library Hall". 20 February 1880. 4 pages.
- \* Pamphlet: "Abstract of a Lecture on British and American Exploration in Palestine". 7 pages.
- \* Clipping: From The Presbyterian Index: "A Hint to Sermonizers". 2 columns.
- \* Clippings: Various Book Reviews of Discourses of Redemption. 5 pages.
- \* Letter: No date. - The Mercantile Agency, Montreal, Canada, to The Rev. Stuart Robinson, Toronto, Canada. ALS. 2 pages.
- \* Letter: 13 May 1865. The Rev. Stuart Robinson, Toronto, Canada, to Messrs. Thurston, Dwight, and Wyman, - -, ALS. 2 pages.
- \* Letter: 24 May 1865. The Rev. Stuart Robinson, Toronto, Canada, to the Editor of the Detroit Tribune. ALS. 3 pages.
- \* Clipping from the "Shield and Banner" entitled " 'The Mansfield Herald' and Dr. Robinson". 4 columns.
- \* Manuscript: titled: "In Memoriam" concerning the death of Mrs. C. Breckinridge.
- \* Clipping: "Seventy-Seventh General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church in the United States". 18 columns.
- \* Several cuttings from The Times-Democrat. 26 January 1898. (Loose papers).
- \* Clipping: "Dr. Pratt's Reply". (Loose papers).

- \* Clipping: "Hon. James B. Clay". 6 columns.
- \* Abstract of Minutes of the Annual Congregational Meeting of Second Presbyterian Church, 1873. 4 pages.
- \* Cuttings: 1) Song "Sunnyland! My Sunnyland!". 12 columns.
  - 2) Song: "Our National Confederate Anthem". 12 columns.
  - 3) The "Harp of a Thousand Strings". 12 columns.
  - 4) "Our School System". 12 columns.
- \* Six pages of undated clippings concerning various battles at the beginning of the Civil War.

The documents in this book are preserved in plastic or mounted on construction paper. The material is here listed in the order in which it appears in the scrapbook since there are no page numbers.

- \* Short note on a 3 x 5 card: "Also see life of Stuart Robinson, Van's scrapbook Nov. 14 1914".
- \* 1834 February 23 R. B. Woodworth, Burlington Mineral Company, &W. Va. West Virginia, to Mrs. Vandyke Norman, Louisville, Kentucky.

  ALS, 2p.

Requests verification of data he has collected on Stuart Robinson's life for inclusion in a history of the Winchester Presbytery and its ministers.

- \* 1934 May 12. R. B. Woodworth, Burlington, West Virginia, to Mrs. J. Vandyke Norman, Louisville, Kentucky.

  2p. (envelope).

  Thanks Mrs. Norman for the information concerning
  - Thanks Mrs. Norman for the information concerning Stuart Robinson's life which whe had sent him. Includes more information about Stuart Robinson.
- \* 1882 November 29. Meattie P. Youngs, Louisville, Kentucky, to cousin Nona Brooks, Colorados.

  ALS lip.

A very thorough description of Lizzie Robin's son's (Cecil) wedding. Includes descriptions of the ceremony, presents, food, the guests' clothing, and a guest list. Also includes a short note from Nona to Fan (?) on the last page.

- \* Two saloon passenger lists: a) Steamer "Bolivia" 6 June 1877 b) Steamer "Anchoria" 25 August 1877

Describes the places in Canada which she has visited. Her father (Stuart Robinson) and her mother, Mr. Owsley, Ella, and Elleen are with her. Mentions Lattie and Messers. Courtney and Booker. Mentions how "free" they feel in Canada and how they shun all Yankees.

\* 1865 February 11. Mattie =Robinson =, Toronto, to Arthur =Robinson =, =Louisville, Kentucky =.

T.L. 3p.

Discusses family news and gossips about different person's "flirtations".

\* 1865 August 4. Mattie Robinson, Toronto, to Arthur Robinson, Louisville, Kentucky.

T.L. 3p.

Principally contains news about mutual friends and asks Arthur to come to Canada for a visit. Discusses her academic success and personal matters.

\* 1866 February 18. Mattie Robinson, Toronto, to Arthur Robinson, Louisville, Kentucky.

T.L. 2p.

Discusses a woman, Mary Zane, who has interested all of the men who used to be interested in the women in Mattie's circle of friends. Mentions Captain Castleman.

- \* Clipping entitled "The Scientific School".

  Note: "For my dear brother Dr. John G. Cecil."

  25 December 1890.
- \* 1883 June 22
  Printed letter by Mattie P. Young about taking a party of young people on a trip in a private train car.
  2p.
- \* Verses written by J. G. C. (?) in 1882 and 1888 (?) or 1889 (?)
  "One Lovely Night".
  8p.
- \* 1882. Verses written by J. C. G. (?) Entitled "Necrology". 9p.
- \* 1887 February 14. \_\_\_\_\_\_, Louisville, Kentucky, to cousin = \_\_\_\_\_\_.

  6p.

  The letter is written in poetic form.
- \* Typed copy of the poem "One Lovely Night" by J. G. C. Lp.
- \* Mattie =Robinson = Wellesly \_\_\_\_\_ to Lizzie \_\_\_\_.

Condolences to Lizzie on the death of her baby son, John.

\* 1891 February 1. Mattie Robinson, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, to her sister Louisville, Kentucky.

ALS, up.

Mattie is in the hospital for an operation (no mention of the type of surgery). Also discusses the children.

\* 1891 May 31. Mattie Robinson, Louisville, Kentucky, to "Fannie".

ALS, 13p.

Mattie is quite ill because her operation wounds are not healing properly. She discusses her calm acceptance of the Will of God and her sorrow at leaving her loved ones. Also discusses Lizzie's children.

\* 1896 June 12. Mary E. Robinson, clouisville, Kentucky, to "Lizzie" c\_\_\_\_\_\_.

This letter outlines Mary's instructions to be carried out by Lizzie upon Mary's death. Also a  $3\times5$  card giving further details of the crest attached to the top of the letter.

- \* Two pages of mounted newspaper clippings.

  Includes: Obituaries and an article by the Reverend

  E. O. Guerrant, D. D., entitled "Stuart Robinson College".
- \* Newspaper clippings
  - 1) No date. Concerns the dedication of Stuart Robinson Memorial Church.
  - 2) 1886 March 14. Programme of Exercises Park Mission.
  - 3) News account of the destruction of First Presbyterian Church, Charleston, Kanawha.
- \* No date. Typed statement of the personal estate of Mary E. Robinson by Bennett H. Young, Executor. 3p.
- \* No date. Typed statement: "Distribution of last payment on the Real Estate of Mary E. Robinson" who died in April 1909. 2p.
- \* 1897. Photograph of Matsie Witherspoon and her brother, Alexander.
- \* 1951 February. Handwritten memoirs of Mattie Witherspoon.

  6p.

  Describes various prices of family furniture.
- \* 1951 February. Mattie Witherspoon's typed memoirs. 2p. Describes various pieces of family furniture. 2 copies.

- \* No date. "Reminiscenses of life in Vicksburg by a little Confederate girl".
  9 typed pgs.
- \* 1958 June 17. Joe B. Overmyer, D. D., Pastor of Bream Memorial Presbyterian Church, Charleston, West Virginia, to Charles C. Dickinson, Sr.

  TIS, lp.

  Requests the information given in the letter of Charles C. Dickinson dated 23 June 1958.
- \* 1958 June 23. Charles C. Dickinson, Charleston, West Virginia, to Mrs. J. Vandyke Norman, Louisville, Kentucky.

  TIS, lp.

  Information taken from the Records of the old

  Presbyterian Church in Charleston.
- \* No date. EMrs. J. Vandyke Norman, 648 Upland Road, Louisville, Kentucky, to ECharles C. Dickinson, Charleston, West Virginia.

  2p. copy.

Thanks Dickinson for the information from the records of the Presbyterian Church in Charleston. Also contains additional information about the Robinson family.

- \* 1950 October 11. Charles C. Dickinson, Charleston, West Virginia, to Mrs. J. VanDyke Norman.

  TIS, lp.

  Explains why he is sending the enclosed clipping from "The Charleston Gazette" concerning the Bream Residence.
- \* 1950 October 29.

  Clipping from "The Charleston Gazette" posted on 2 sheets of black construction paper. The article concerns the Summers family \*\*George William Summers \*\*2.
- \* No date. Charles C. Dickinson charleston, West Virginia, to Ruffner R. Payne, Charleston, West Virginia.

  TIS, lp.

  Asks if Payne's mother (Mrs. Oscar Floyd Payne)
  ever finished her book about the Breams and Lorells.
  Copy to Mrs. J. VanDyke Norman.
- \* 1950 November 17. Ruffner R. Payne, Charleston, West Virginia, to Mrs. Norman, Elouisville, Kentuckys.

  TLS, 1p.

  Contains information about the Breams and Lovells in response to Dickinson's letter.

- \* 1951 August 12.
  Clipping from "The Charleston Gazette". Article is about Malden, West Virginia, by Wallace E. Night.
- \* Hand copied excerpt from "The Presbyterian Visitor".

  Memorial Issue to Mrs. Robinson May 1909.

  Copy sent to C. C. Dickenson 24 July 1958.

  Excerpt taken from letter on pages 3-9.

### STUART ROBINSON - GENERAL

\* 1849. Preamble and Resolutions of an organization called "Friends of Temperance" adopted at their convention in Frankfort, Kentucky.

Handwritten. 4p.

Resolutions include the purpose of the "Friends of Temperance" and organizational proceedures.

- \* 1858 March 16. Joseph M. Wilson, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, to Rev. Dr. Robinson Louisville, Kentucky.

  ALS, 3p. with printed flyer.

  Wilson who is publishing Robinson's book entitled

  The Church of God, An Essential Element of the Gospels,

  discusses matters relating to the publishing of the book.
- \* 1872 May 3. Deed of a gift of Deposit notes from Stuart Robinson to Mary E. and M. Elizabeth Robinson. 2p.
- \* 1875 June 12. Stuart Robinson, Louisville, Kentucky: to the President or Secretary of the Almanac Association of Central University to meet in Richmond, Kentucky, June 1875.

  ALS, 6p.

  He explains why he has found it necessary to withdraw

He explains why he has found it necessary to withdraw his offer of \$5000 to the Central University endowment, mentions Bennett H. Young and the Reverend T. V. Logan.

- \* 1876 March 29. James S. Goodsell, New York, to Rev. Stuart Robinson, D. D., Louisville, Kentucky.

  ALS, 2p. Enclosure: newspaper clippings.

  Goodsell apologises for the libel which appeared in the Daily Graphic and promises to correct the error.

  Goodsell encloses the printed newspaper clippings as evidence of good faith.
- \* 1876 April 3. Royan A. Pryor, New York, to Stuart Robinson, Louisville, Kentucky:

ALS, 3p.

Pryor offers to undertake a law suit against "The Graphic" in behalf of S. Robinson because of the paper's libelous statements.

- \* 1878 November 6. Copy of a report to Session.

  Handwritten, 3p. with yellow envelope.

  A report by a committee of three to discover the causes of a lack of interest in the Church Services.

  Submitted to the Session by:
  - 1) George W. Morris
  - 2) A B B Dean
  - 3) And. Davidson

\* c1878. Remarks submitted to a conference of Elders by cthe Reverend Stuart Robinson.

ADS, 20p.

Rebuttal of the Report to Session by a committee dated 6 November 1878. Dr. Robinson refutes each of the points raised in the report.

- \* No Date.
  - Sermon notes of the Rev. Stuart Robinson. Sermon preached from Ezekiel 18:4 & 31 concerning death, judgement, Heaven and Hell. (The pages are not numbered correctly.)
- \* 1880 February 1. Sermon notes of Dr. Stuart Robinson in his handwriting.

26 pgs.

Sermon preached from the text of the Prologue to the Gospel of St. John.

\* 1880's.

Miscellaneous handwritten Sermon notes (incomplete) by the Rev. Stuart Robinson.

\* No Date.

Penciled map of block #4 of Louisville, Kentucky.

\* No Date. In Re Dr. Robinson from Dr. Mallay.

Mallay writes about his high opinion of Dr. Robinson and gives a short character sketch of him.

\* 1880 April 10. W. B. A. Pendleton to the Rev. Stuart Robinson, D. D., Louisville, Kentucky.

Postal card, ALS.

States it is unnecessary to return full manuscript but only the pages which need corrections.

\* 1881 July 29. Typed copy of Stuart Robinson's will.

3p.

Executor: Bennett H. Young.

Heirs: Iolla Robinson, Mary P. Young, Stuart R. Young, Lawrence A. Young, Josephine Young, Charles and Mary Robinson, Kate Briggs, the wife of Ed. Robinson, Israel Robinson, Josephine Heneke, Bellwood Seminary, Second Presbyterian Church, General Assembly, the Presbyterian Church in the U. S., Mary E. Robinson, Mattie P. Young.

### STUART ROBINSON - GENERAL

\* 1881 August. Note on mourning paper by Mary E. Robinson, wife of Stuart Robinson:

"Arranged by my dear husband to carry to Atlantic City - his pencil & pen - 1881 August."

"To be given to any grandson who is a minister."
(Found with the pencil and pen set - see first unmarked folder.)

\* 1882.

Excerpts from the Records of the Rev. M. L. Lacy, D. D., Louisberg and the Kaweaha. Salines Church. Containing information about the life of the Rev. Stuart Robinson. 3p.

\* No Date.

4 cards with Stuart Robinson's signature.

- \* No Date.

  Miscellaneous financial notes penciled on a page.
- \* No Date.

John to his mother \_\_\_\_\_.

Excerpts from the Session Book of the Kawaha Salines Church where Stuart Robinson served for a year.

1902 May 6. Typed copy of Mary E. Robinson's will.

2p.

Executor: Bennett H. Young. Heirs: 1) Josephine Henekie

2) Elizabeth Robinson Cecil

Her grandchildren: Mary Y. Allison, Lawrence A. Young.

\* 1909 August 11. The Presbyterian of the South, Vol. I, Number 32, Removed from Stuart Robinson's scrapbook.

In the article on pg. 17, "Announcement from the Permanent Committee on Evangelistic Work of the Presbyterian Church in the United States."

#### BIOGRAPHICAL DATA CONCERNING STUART ROBINSON

- \* 1862 May 8

  "An Appeal to the Christian Public" by the Reverend
  Stuart Robinson. Reprint from The True Presbyterian.

  l copy.
- \* 1882 April
  Pamphlet entitled "A Memorial of the Life and Labours
  of the Rev. Stuart Robinson" by Thomas E. Peck, D. D.,
  Professor of Ecclesiastical History and Church Policy,
  Union Theological Seminary, Hampden, Sidney, Virginia,
  reprint from "Southern Presbyterian Review".

  3 copies.
- \* =1891?:
  Clipping (2 pgs.) concerning the laying of the cornerstone of the Stuart Robinson Memorial Church.
  Pasted on 2 pgs.
- \* No Date.

  Two pages of different clippings dealing with Dr.

  Robinson's pro-slavery views and a biographical sketch
  of Robinson by the Rev. R. A. Holland.
- \* No Date.

  Newspaper clipping entitled "Kentucky Preachers".

  Mounted. 2 pgs.

  Biographical sketch of Dr. Robinson with a critique of his preaching style. The article was written when Dr. Robinson was in "the prime and vigor of matured manhood".
- \* No Date.

  Newspaper clipping "A Great Preacher Honored" concerning the Stuart Robinson Memorial Church. Mounted on 1 page.

  Description of the Dedication Service of the Stuart Robinson Memorial Church (Presbyterian).
- \* 1909 May. Vol VI. #8.

  The Presbyterian Visitor "Memorial Issue to Mrs. Stuart Robinson". Magazine 19 pgs.
- \* 1916 May 23.

  Newspaper clipping "Noted Character Memorable to Louisville" by Dan Walsh, Jr.

  8p.

  Biographical sketch of the life and work of the Reverend Stuart Robinson from his birth in County Tyrone, Ireland, until his death on 5 October 1881.

## STUART ROBINSON'S TRIP DIARY

\* 1873 June 2 - July 13
Diary of Stuart Robinson "Tour to Europe 1873".
33 pgs. in manuscript.

Describes his daily experiences, the Universities and Churches visited, the persons he met and his reflections on his experiences and especially with reference to the ecclesiastical. He visited England and Scotland.

#### PAN-PRESBYTERIAN COUNCIL

- May 31, Clipping from the Courier-Journal entitled "The Pan-Presbyterian Council", speech of Dr. S. Robinson. lp. 4 columns.
- \* No Date. Newspaper clipping entitled "The Pan-Presbyterian Council".

2p.

Brief description of The Pan-Presbyterian Council held in Edinburgh, Scotland, which was an attempt to unify the Presbyterians throughout the world.

No Date. (Printed) "Speech of Dr. Stuart Robinson before the Southern Presbyterian Assembly in Advocacy of the General Presbyterian Alliance".

> 8p. Dr. Robinson carefully explains the purpose of the General Presbyterian Alliance and its history in an effort to show the importance of the Alliance to the members of the Southern Presbyterian Assembly.

#### CENTRAL UNIVERSITY

\* =1872 April 24 =

Newspaper clipping concerning Centre College and a notice calling a meeting of the Synod and a meeting of all the "Friends of Education" to be sponsored by the Synod of Kentucky.

\* No Date.

Newspaper clipping entitled "Educational - The Late Convention at Lexington - movement for a First-Class University in Kentucky". (Courier-Journal)

20.

\* No Date.

Newspaper clipping: "Central University - Meeting of the Board of Curators at Richmond".

3p.

Describes the meeting of the Alumni Association of Central University held at Richmond, Kentucky. Lists the Louisville Delegates in attendance among whom are Bennett H. Young, Mrs. Stuart Robinson, and Patrick Joyes and others.

\* No Date.

Newspaper clipping entitled "Organization of Central University".

Lists the men who have been appointed to various positions in the College to be located at Richmond, Kentucky.

\* 1873 July 12.

Newspaper clipping entitled "Central University, Full Report of the Exciting Meeting Held at Lexington Thursday".

4p.

Describes the meeting of the Alumni Association held at Lexington. This meeting quickly became divided and quite heated over two issues 1) the location of the proposed institution 2) the relationship of the College to the Presbyterian Church.

#### SUNDAY CLOSING LAW

\* 1880 February 20.

(Printed) "Speech of Dr. Stuart Robinson on the support of the Laws Protecting Public Morals at Public Meeting, Library Hall".

4p. 2 copies.

Dr. Robinson defends the law protecting Sunday as the "weekly rest day".

\* Printed address of the Executive Committee of the Citizen's League to their German Fellow-Citizens.

lp.

Discussed the Sunday Law Controversy. Members of the Executive Committee: Stuart Robinson, William Cornwall, H. V. Loving, Bennett H. Young, R. J. Menieee, N. B. Gannt, Stephen Jones, J. B. Temple, J. K. Goodloe.

\* Newspaper clipping "The Citizen's League for the Protection of Public Morals held last night".

Incomplete article concerning the effort to have the Sunday laws enforced by the police.

\* No Date.

(Pages labeled A & B) Fragments of newspaper clippings mounted on paper. Section of these three fragments refer to details of the Sunday laws.

\* No Date.

Newspaper clipping "The Demurrer Decided"

Judge Jackson decided in the matter of the "Sunday-Law" that the particular law in Louisville permitting the sale of liquour on Sunday takes precedence over the state law forbidding same.

\* Letter to the Editor of the Courier-Journal concerning the Sunday liquor traffic sugned by "Reformer".

Discusses the reasons against permitting liquor sales on Sunday.

#### STUART ROBINSON'S LIBEL SUIT FOR

## ALLEGED INVOLVEMENT WITH DR. LUKE PRYOR BLACKBURN

# IN THE "YELLOW FEVER CONSPIRACY"

\* 1865 May 19.

Clipping from "The Weekly Globe".

σō.

Concerns the so-called "Yellow Fever Plot" instigated by Dr. Luke P. Blackburn. Stuart Robinson was accused of being involved in this Civil War plot and this article (and others like it) was the basis of a libel suit.

\* 1865 June 7.

Clipping from The New-York Daily Tribune entitled "The Assassination Trial".

lp. 4 columns.

The testimony of Sandford Conover in which he accuses Stuart Robinson of participating in the "Yellow Fever Plot" during the Civil War and accuses Dr. Luke P. Blackburn of instigating that plot.

\* 1865 June 21.

Supplement to the "Leader", Toronto.

2p. 7 columns of a letter of Dr. Robinson's to the Honorable Mr. Emmons.

Relative to the alleged part Dr. Robinson was said to have played in the "Yellow Fever Plot" during the Civil War. Which accusations were the basis of a libel suit by Dr. Robinson.

\* No Date.

Letter to the Editor: "Conover's Testimony in the Case" by Benn Pittman, Recorder to the Military Commission.

Relative to accusations made by Conover that the Rev. Stuart Robinson was involved in Dr. Luke P.

Blackburn's "Yellow Fever Plot" during the Civil War.

\* No Date.

Newspaper clipping entitled "The Rev. Stuart Robinson,
His Suit for Libel - The Chicago Paper Rises to Explain".

Concerns the suit of Dr. Robinson against the
papers which accused him of participating in the
"Yellow Fever Plot" during the Civil War.

\* 1873 July 23.

Plea in Circuit Court of U. S. Northern District of Illinois.

26 pgs.

Stuart Robinson vs. The Post Printing Company in the matter of a libel suit.

## THE FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH CONTROVERSY

\* 1874 November 12.

Two identical clippings from The Courier-Journal (Removed from Robinson's Scrapbook) entitled "The Presbytery".

Concerns the troubles between the Pastor of the First Presbyterian Church, Dr. Wilson, and certain elders of that church.

5 columns.

The Rev. S. Robinson is mentioned and quoted.

\* 1875 May 5.

The Christian Ovserver, 5 May 1875, Vol. 54, # 18.

Removed from p. 86 of Stuart Robinson's Scrapbook.

Articles concerning the dispute between the First
Presbyterian Church and its minister the Rev. Dr.

S. R. Wilson and certain members of the Church.
Includes a copy of the case presented in court by the plaintiffs (anti-Wilson faction). Also "Dr. Wilson's Card".

(The researcher of this controversy is directed to the Joyes Family Papers for some private correspondance of Mr. Patrick Joyes.)